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Done in Washington, DC, this 23rd day of 
May 2012. 
Kevin Shea, 
Acting Administrator, Animal and Plant 
Health Inspection Service. 
[FR Doc. 2012–13016 Filed 5–25–12; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 3410–34–P 

DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE 

Forest Service 

Notice of Meeting; Federal Lands 
Recreation Enhancement Act 

AGENCY: Rocky Mountain Region, Forest 
Service, USDA. 
ACTION: Notice of Meeting. 

SUMMARY: The Colorado Recreation 
Resource Advisory Committee will 
tentatively meet in Colorado Springs, 
CO. The purpose of the meeting is to 
continue to provide new members with 
the information they need to be effective 
committee members; to elect a Chair 
and Vice-Chair; and to review proposals 
for fee changes and new fee projects. 
These fee proposals will tentatively 
include two new cabin rentals, a new 
fee at the Buckeye Group Site, fee 
changes to Green Mountain Reservoir 
and the elimination of fees at Cataract 
Lake. There will also be an update of 
changes at the Mt. Evans fee site. 
Proposals can be found at http:// 
www.fs.usda.gov/goto/r2/rac-colorado. 
DATES: The meeting will be held June 
12, 2012 from 9 a.m.–5 p.m. and June 
13 from 8 a.m.–1:00 p.m. or when 
adjourned. This meeting will only be 
held if a quorum is present. 
ADDRESSES: The meeting will be at the 
Clarion Hotel and Conference Center, 
314 West Bijou Street, Colorado Springs, 
CO in the Bordeaux Room. Send written 
comments to Rick Cooksey, Designated 
Federal Officer, 2468 Jackson Street, 
Laramie, WY 82070 or 
rcooksey@fs.fed.us. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Jane 
Leche, Colorado Recreation Resource 
Advisory Committee Coordinator, at 
303–275–5349 or jleche@fs.fed.us. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The 
meeting is open to the public. 
Committee discussion is limited to 
Forest Service staff and Committee 
members. However, persons who wish 
to bring recreation fee matters to the 
attention of the Committee may file 
written statements with the Committee 
staff before or after the meeting. A 
public input session will be provided 
and individuals who made written 
requests by May 29, 2012 will have the 
opportunity to address the Committee at 
the meeting. 

Meeting agenda and status can be 
found at: http://www.fs.usda.gov/goto/ 
r2/rac-colorado. 

The Recreation RAC is authorized by 
the Federal Land Recreation 
Enhancement Act, which was signed 
into law by President Bush in December 
2004. 

Dated: May 18, 2012. 
Maribeth Gustafson, 
Deputy Regional Forester, Operations, Rocky 
Mountain Region. 
[FR Doc. 2012–12731 Filed 5–25–12; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 3410–11–M 

DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE 

U.S. Census Bureau 

Proposed Information Collection; 
Comment Request; 2012 Survey of 
Business Owners and Self-Employed 
Persons (SBO) 

AGENCY: U.S. Census Bureau, 
Commerce. 
ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: The Department of 
Commerce, as part of its continuing 
effort to reduce paperwork and 
respondent burden, invites the general 
public and other Federal agencies to 
take this opportunity to comment on 
proposed and/or continuing information 
collections, as required by the 
Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995, 
Public Law 104–13 (44 U.S.C. 
3506(c)(2)(A)). 

DATES: To ensure consideration, written 
comments must be submitted on or 
before July 30, 2012. 
ADDRESSES: Direct all written comments 
to Jennifer Jessup, Departmental 
Paperwork Clearance Officer, 
Department of Commerce, Room 6616, 
14th and Constitution Avenue NW., 
Washington, DC 20230 (or via the 
Internet at jjessup@doc.gov). 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Requests for additional information or 
copies of the information collection 
instrument(s) and instructions should 
be directed to Katherine Russell, U.S. 
Census Bureau, CSD, 6K280A, 
Washington, DC 20233–6400, (301) 763– 
7094, katherine.russell@census.gov. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

I. Abstract 

The Census Bureau plans to conduct 
the 2012 Survey of Business Owners 
and Self-Employed Persons (SBO). In 
the SBO, businesses are asked several 
questions about their business as well as 
several questions about the gender, 
ethnicity, race, and veteran status of the 

principal owner(s). This survey 
provides the only comprehensive, 
regularly collected source of 
information on the characteristics of 
U.S. businesses by ownership category, 
i.e., by gender, ethnicity, race, and 
veteran status. The survey is conducted 
as part of the economic census program. 
The economic census is required by law 
to be taken every 5 years under Title 13 
of the United States Code, Sections 131, 
193, and 224. 

Businesses which reported any 
business activity on any one of the 
following Internal Revenue Service tax 
forms will be eligible for selection: 1040 
(Schedule C), ‘‘Profit or Loss from 
Business (Sole Proprietorship); 1065, 
U.S. Return of Partnership Income; 941, 
‘‘Employer’s Quarterly Federal Tax 
Return’’; 944, ‘‘Employer’s Annual 
Federal Tax Return’’; or any one of the 
1120 corporate tax forms. 

The Survey of Business Owners was 
last conducted in 2007 as part of the 
2007 Economic Census. The following 
changes have been made to the 2012 
SBO: 

• To reduce the SBO sample size, 
mailing and processing costs, and 
respondent burden, the Census Bureau 
is expanding its use of direct data 
substitution from existing data sources. 

• Select businesses will be mailed the 
new 2012 SBO–2 short form with 39 
fewer questions to answer than the 2012 
SBO–1 long form. 

• Spanish versions of the SBO–1 and 
the SBO–2 forms will be available upon 
request. 

• The first eight questions from the 
2007 SBO–1 form have been reorganized 
into three questions on the 2012 SBO– 
1 and SBO–2 forms to improve 
navigation through the form. 

• The veteran question has been 
revised and expanded to collect 
information on whether the veteran was 
service-disabled, served on active duty 
or as a reservist during the survey year, 
served on active duty at any time, and 
served on active duty after September 
11, 2001. The revised and expanded 
wording for the veteran categories and 
the collection of the additional service 
characteristics reflects input received 
during consultations with many leaders 
in the veteran community. Input was 
received from, among others, the 
Department of Defense, the Veterans 
Administration, the Bureau of Labor 
Statistics, the U.S. House of 
Representatives Committee on Veterans’ 
Affairs, the Senate Committee on 
Veterans’ Affairs, the Small Business 
Administration, the American Legion, 
VET-Force, and AMVETS. 

• Interest from researchers on the 
possible correlation between intellectual 
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